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Writing every day in every class
By Mindy Ferry, School Improvement Specialist

“Just write every day of your life.  Read 
intensely.  Then see what happens.  Most of my 
friends who are put on that diet have very 
pleasant careers.”— Ray Bradbury

Writing is thinking.  Writing is learning.  
Writing is argument.  Writing is 
everything.  This year, in the Buckeye 
Community Hope Foundation’s Writing 
Challenge, student writers discovered 
that writing is thinking, learning, arguing 
and everything.  Over 400 students in 45 
buildings participated in this year’s 
writing challenge.  

Elementary students read The Buzz on Bees 
and responded to this non-fiction work about bees and their place 
in the ecosystem of the earth.  Middle school students read Chew 
on This, a non-fiction text about the production of food.   High 
school students read a series of articles about whether or not a 
college education is worth the money.   

Each school selected a winning essay from each grade band for 
submission to BCHF.  A team of five readers read those essays and 
scored them on a rubric.  Each essay was read a minimum of two 
times and scores combined to identify the winners.  
Congratulations to the following students who are this year’s
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OUR MISSION 

The mission of the 
Buckeye Community Hope 
Foundation is building 
communities and 
rebuilding lives. 

OUR VISION 

The Education Division’s 
vision is strong 
communities of healthy, 
well-educated students, 
and a future in which all 
students have access to a 
high quality public 
education. Ohio thrives as 
increasing numbers of 
schools graduate 
students equipped to 
assume a positive role in 
society.
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CONGRATS, GREAT 
WESTERN!

The Great Western Academy – a 
Columbus school managed by 
Imagine  serving nearly 800 
students in kindergarten through 
eighth grade – was among 53 
districts and 165 schools to 
recently receive a Momentum 
Award from the State Board of 
Education. 

Introduced this year based on 
report card results from the 
2014-2015 school year, the 
Momentum Award recognizes 
schools that earn an “A” grade 
on every value-added measure. 

In a letter to the school’s 
principal, Kathryn Kountz, State 
Board of Education President 
Thomas Gunlock applauded the 
school’s performance and 
offered congratulations for being 
“part of an elite group of schools 
that are demonstrating that 
children of every background 
and ability level can achieve. “ 

“Your report card for the 
2014-2015 school year showed 
that your school ensured its 
pupils received a year’s worth of 
academic growth in reading and 
mathematics,” Gunlock said.  
“This is especially commendable 
when you have a diverse array of 
students with diverse 
educational backgrounds and 
learning needs.” 

Writing Cha!enge " continued

Writing Challenge winners.  Student winners were awarded with 
trophies; rewards were also given for schools and teachers.

HIGHEST SCORES IN EACH GRADE
3rd Grade: Elvira Iskandar—Horizon Science Academy Dayton 
Downtown
4th Grade:  Cabdullaahi Nuur; Kofi Ocran—Horizon Science Academy 
Elementary
5th Grade:  Danely Caraballo; Aleanna Britton; Charity Jones—Lincoln 
Park Academy
6th Grade:  EliJah Berindoave —Buckeye Preparatory Academy
7th Grade:  Alisha Powell—Winton Preparatory Academy
8th Grade:  Lacey Yacketta—Constellation Schools: Puritas 
Community Middle

GRADES 3#5 WINNER
Danely Caraballo; Aleanna Britton; Charity 
Jones—Lincoln Park Academy

GRADES 6#8 WINNER
Lacey Yacketta—Constellation Schools: 
Puritas Community Middle

GRADE 9#12 WINNER & OVERALL 
HIGHEST SCORING AVERAGE
Anvar Akhmedov—Horizon Science Academy 
Dayton High School

Read more from Mindy Ferry about why writing is important on pg. 12

Vote unanimous for new state superintendent
As expected, the State Board of Education took action to name a new 
superintendent of public instruction to oversee the Ohio Department 
of Education.  After narrowing the field and interviewing the most 
qualified candidates, the State Board unanimously voted to hire Paolo 
DeMaria to fill the position left vacant by the retirement of Dr. 
Richard Ross.  

Elected and appointed members of the State Board often disagree 
philosophically on key issues, so the unanimous support for DeMaria 
represents a much-needed positive outcome.  Well-known around 
Capitol Square as a former fiscal analyst to the Ohio Senate, director 
of Ohio’s Office of Budget and Management, and chief education 
policy advisor to two governors – George Voinovich and Bob Taft – 
DeMaria is well-liked and respected.   

The Columbus Dispatch (and other major daily newspapers in Ohio) 
editorialized in support of the selection of DeMaria, calling him a 
“wise choice” for the position.  
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NATION’S REPORT 
CARD RELEASED

According to the recently 
released Nation’s Report Card, 
too few students are graduating 
from high school academically 
prepared for college.   

The achievement gap between 
highest- and lowest-performing 
students has widened.  For the 
first time in a decade, math 
scores for high school seniors 
slipped, while reading scores 
remained flat.  About 25 
percent of seniors taking the 
test on which the report is 
based were proficient in math; 
37 percent demonstrated 
proficiency in reading. 

“We’re not making the 
academic progress that we 
need to so that there’s greater 
preparedness for post-
secondary, for work, for military 
participation,” said Bill Bushaw, 
executive director of the 
National Assessment Governing 
Board.  “These numbers aren’t 
going the way we want.” 

Value#added studied by House Education Committee
The House Education Committee continued its examination of 
Ohio’s value-added growth measure in May, following the 
introduction of a “placeholder” bill that takes no action beyond 
calling for a thorough review.  

House Bill 524 was introduced by Representatives Bob Cupp (R-Lima) 
and Ryan Smith (R-Bidwell) against the backdrop of calls to add a 
“Similar Students Model” (SSM) to Ohio’s report cards.  Currently 
used in California, the SSM measures the progress of students as 
compared to demographically similar peers.  

Recently enacted charter school “reform” legislation (H.B. 2) tasks the 
Ohio Department of Education with researching the model and 
reporting its findings and recommendations to lawmakers by 
December 1.

According to Rep. Andy Brenner (R-Powell), 
who chairs the House Education 
Committee, the Ohio 8 Coalition has 
voiced concern that the state report cards 
fail to reflect the uniqueness of individual 
schools.  The group will be encouraged to 
participate in the committee’s study and 
discussion of value-added.

In an interview with Gongwer News 
Services, Rep. Ryan said he has no specific 
goals related to value-added, but rather sees 
the committee’s work as educational.  

“If we find something that we think we need to do over and above 
value-added, I’m willing to have that conversation, but before we can 
get there we need to figure out how value-added measures work,” 
Ryan said.  “I want to have a discussion with all parties involved 
because 1.8 million kids in the state are counting on us to get it right.”

Jim Mahoney, executive director for Battelle for Kids, which created 
Ohio’s value-added progress dimension, provided a detailed history of 
value-added and why it is an important tool in measuring student 
growth.  

“The truth is, if we’re only going to measure achievement, we don’t 
need to give tests – we can simply look up zip codes because there’s a 
strong relationship between average family income and student 
achievement,” Mahoney said.  “That has been affirmed over decades 
of research.”

Representatives of the SAS Institute, which calculates value-added 
scores that appear on Ohio’s report cards, explained how value-added 
is calculated, what it measures and ways in which it can be used.  
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“GIRLS ON THE 
RUN” ADDRESSES 
THE WHOLE GIRL

Students and families benefit in 
many ways from after school 
programs – like the Girls on the Run 
Club -- offered at the Winton 
Preparatory Academy. 

Girls on the Run is a not-for-profit 
organization with more than 200 
councils in all 50 states and 
Washington, D.C.   The program for 
middle school girls – open to all 
regardless of athletic ability or 
fitness level – teaches life skills 
through dynamic, interactive lessons 
and running games.  

In its second year of participation, 
Winton Prep embraces the Girls on 
the Run approach to addressing the 
whole girl – body, brain, heart, spirit 
and social connection. 

A highlight of the program is Girls 
on the Run 5K events held across the 
country.  Winton Prep girls – and 
other club members from 
throughout the Cincinnati area – 
recently participated in the 5K event 
that started and ended at the Paul 
Brown Stadium. 

A local retail store, Bob Ronckers 
Running Spot, generously donates 
running shoes for each of the 
Winton Prep girls. 

Winton Prep ro!s out the red carpet for literacy
Winton Preparatory Academy’s first ever literacy night event, 
spearheaded by the school’s Title teachers, was a great success from 
the perspective of students, families and staff !  

Against the backdrop of Ohio’s Third Grade Reading Guarantee, 
the K-8 school, located in Cincinnati, ranks literacy among its 
highest priorities.  It serves about 320 students, one hundred 
percent of whom are economically disadvantaged. 

“The event was all about helping parents better support their 
children’s reading goals,” explained Principal Danielle Artl.  “We 
provided instruction to parents on choral reading and the chunking 
method – basic ways parents can 
help strengthen their children’s 
reading skills.”

Choral reading involves parents 
and students reading aloud 
together, while chunking involves 
reading one paragraph at a time, 
then asking students questions – 
who, what, when, where and 
why? – to support and assess 
comprehension.  

To encourage participation, the 
event was scheduled at a time 
most convenient to families.  With the theme “Roll out the red 
carpet,” the two-hour event began on a weeknight at 5 p.m. and 
included a free spaghetti dinner for all participants.  Students were 
permitted to stay after school, helping teachers prepare their rooms 
for the evening’s activities.  

Each classroom focused on a different book, and in addition to 
parents learning effective ways to support student reading, hands-
on activities – like making a mask in the “Curious George” reading 
room – engaged students.

As parents and students moved from room to room, participation 
cards were punched to track the number each visited.  Families 
visiting at least three rooms earned a free, new book from the 
school’s “Read Box” (a play on the popular Red Box movie kiosks).   

Feedback from parents -- about 75 families participated – was very 
positive, with a request for a similar event focused on math.  

“Parents want to help their kids,” Artl said.  “Our literacy night 
served to support both parents and students – providing instruction 
on specific ways to enhance reading skills.  This first-time event is 
well worth repeating.”
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GAO STUDY SHOWS 
INCREASED 
SEGREGATION IN 
SCHOOLS

Schools throughout the U.S. are 
increasingly segregated along 
racial and financial lines, 
according to a report recently 
released by the nonpartisan 
Government Accountability 
Office.   

In the 2000-2001 school year, 
about 7,000 public schools were 
poor and racially segregated.  
That number more than 
doubled – to more than 15,000 
or 16 percent -- by the 
2013-2014 school year.    

More than half of schools with 
high concentrations of 
economically disadvantaged 
students were racially 
segregated with black and 
Latino students representing 
three-quarters or more of all 
students. 

The report was released on the 
62nd anniversary of the U.S. 
Supreme Court declaring school 
segregation unconstitutional. 

Ohio Supreme Court:  email dialogue can 
violate Sunshine laws
The Ohio Supreme Court recently issued a ruling in a case involving 
an email dialogue among members of the Olentangy Local School 
District’s Board of Education, finding that Ohio’s public meeting 
law does not mandate that a “meeting” occur face-to-face.

Five of the seven justices agree that the 
Ohio Revised Code “prohibits any 
private, prearranged discussion of public 
business by a majority of the members of 
a public body regardless of whether the 
discussion occurs face to face, 
telephonically, by video conference, or 
electronically by e-mail, text, tweet, or 
other form of communication.”

Four of the school district’s board members discussed via email 
writing a letter to the editor after The Columbus Dispatch published 
an editorial critical of a new policy limiting board members’ 
communication with staff to the superintendent or treasurer.  

In the majority opinion, Justice Terrence O’Donnell wrote: “As 
demonstrated in this case, serial email communications by a 
majority of board members regarding a response to public criticism 
of the board may constitute a private, prearranged discussion of 
public business in violation of R.C. 11.22 if they meet the 
requirements of the statute.”  

In her dissenting opinion, Chief Justice Maureen O’Connor wrote: 
“While it may be a good idea to limit the use of e-mail to avoid 
statutorily required public meetings, that is the task of the General 
Assembly and not this court.”

“The unintended consequences of broadening the word ‘meeting’ 
beyond its current definition could affect adversely how members of 
public bodies do their business,” she said. 

Board to consider student ID changes
Senator Peggy Lehner, chair of the Senate Education Committee 
and a newly created Education Management Information System 
(EMIS) Advisory Board, believes it may be time to reconsider 
shielding student names from the Ohio Department of Education.

“Ohio is one of three states in the country that doesn’t allow the 
department to see the name of the students with the ID, which 
makes it very difficult to track students …,” Lehner said.  “No one is

Continued on pg. 6
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Student ID changes " continued

rushing into making changes on that, but it is definitely an issue 
that has been raised and is one of the things we have to look at.”

In testifying in support of charter “reform” legislation (H.B. 2) last 
year, State Auditor Dave Yost said that granting ODE access to 
student information shouldn’t be a concern, as other state agencies 
handle confidential personal information appropriately.

The Ohio Education Association has raised concerns over a “lack 
of safeguards in EMIS to identify fraud or mistakes in school 
enrollment data” that leads to waste of taxpayers’ dollars.  “The 
solution to this problem has already been identified in virtually 
every other state in the nation, except Ohio,” said Matt Dotson, 
with the union’s governmental relations division.

D.C. trip a first#time experience for 
AUS students
At the Academy for Urban Scholars (AUS) Columbus, the primary 
focus is helping students who face a variety of personal barriers 
earn their high school diplomas.  But to achieve academic success -- 
and to graduate career or college ready -- many students need 
additional support.

Most AUS Columbus students are 
economically disadvantaged, with 
limited opportunities for life 
experiences often taken for granted by 
those with greater resources.

“I never thought I’d be able to attend 
a trip like this,” said Kelly White, one 
of 35 students who participated in a 
recent school-sponsored trip to 
Washington, D.C.  “It was an amazing 
experience.”

“Staff worked diligently to create not 
only a fun but educational trip,” said 
Kristen Muenster, who serves as the 
school’s director of curriculum and instruction, and spearheaded 
the D.C. trip.  “This trip was blended learning at its finest.  From 
textbook to real-life, hands on experiences, students gained a 
greater appreciation and understanding of America’s history.”

Muenster and three additional staff accompanied students 
who were chosen to participate based on merit: the quality

Continued on pg. 7

NEW STANDARDS 
ALLOW FOR USE OF 
BARRICADE DEVICES

Last month, the Board of 
Building Standards released 
revised rules to allow for the use 
of barricade devices in schools. 

The most recent state biennial 
budget bill (H.B. 64) tasked the 
Board of Building Standards 
with rewriting rules to allow 
barricade devices to be utilized 
in schools.  The revised rules 
stipulate that the devices must 
be easily removable (in one 
step) and mandate that all 
school officials must undergo 
training on their use. 

The National Association of 
State Fire Marshals has raised 
concerns that the devices may 
be too complicated, and that 
they may interfere with first-
responders’ efforts to quickly 
enter classrooms.  The 
organization recommends 
installing doors that lock from 
the inside and can be accessed 
with a key from the outside as a 
good alternative. 
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AUDITOR OF STATE 
TO HOST CHARTER 
SCHOOL SUMMIT

Auditor Dave Yost recently 
announced that his office will host 
Ohio’s first Charter School Summit – 
featuring Dr. Geoffrey Canada, 
president of the Harlem Children’s 
Zone; Dr. Steve Perry, founder of the 
Capital Preparatory Magnet School; 
and, Mike Feinberg, co-founder of 
the KIPP Foundation – August 11-12 
at the Hyatt Regency in Columbus. 

“This summit will offer an 
opportunity for charter school 
administrators and educators to 
receive financial oversight training, 
share best practices, hear from 
national experts, and discuss the 
unique challenges facing their 
schools,” Yost said. 

“Nobody ever learned how to hit a 
home run by watching film of 
strikeouts,” Yost continued.  “The 
summit will focus on what is working 
in the school choice movement – 
and there is much that is excellent.” 

Buckeye Community Hope 
Foundation has been invited to 
participate in an Ohio Association of 
Charter School Authorizers (OACSA) 
panel discussion: Sponsor 
performance review – Are we 
measuring the right things?  

Learn more about the event and 
register to attend online at:  https://
ohioauditor.gov/trainings/
SchoolSummit/registration/
Registration/start. 

AUS D.C. trip " continued
of their application essays (on why they should be selected), 
behavior and attendance.

Approved by the board, the trip was funded by the school’s 
management company, the National Center for Urban Solutions.   
Fifteen of the students earned 1.5 credits by participating in the 
credit flexibility option.  Credits were awarded in American 
government and speech.

Site seeing in Washington, D.C. is a rich educational experience for 
any student.  But the Lincoln Memorial and the site of Dr. Martin 
Luther King, Jr.’s “I Have a Dream” speech were particularly 
meaningful for the AUS students, most of whom are African 
American. 

Beyond the museums, monuments and memorials the students 
visited during the three-day trip, simply experiencing the culture 
and pace of such a dynamic city was a unique opportunity.  

“To experience this trip with our 
students was very touching,” Muenster 
said.  “There were so many highlights 
throughout our three days, but seeing 
our students tour Howard University 
and communicate how they could see 
themselves walking around campus as a 
student made me tear up. To be able to 
build confidence, hope, and grit in our 
young people is gratifying.” 

Students worked together to raise a 
pool of spending money that was 
equally split among the 35 -- from GoFundMe, to selling Krispy 
Kreme donuts and holding car washes.  Many used their portion of 
the funds -- $30 per student – to purchase t-shirts and other 
souvenirs for family members and other supporters.

Although parents did not accompany students on the trip, the D.C. 
chaperons involved them through a series of meetings to discuss 
criteria for participation, rules and restrictions, security (provided 
in the hotel halls throughout each night) and what students should 
pack.

The Washington, D.C. trip was a natural extension of another AUS 
Columbus initiative.  For the past five years, the school has 
coordinated three-day trips to Camp Muskingum, twice a year for 
up to 25 students each.  They stay in cabins (with no cell phone 
service!) and enjoy a rare opportunity to experience nature. 
Students are able to earn an outdoor physical education credit, as 
well as one-half credit in environmental science. 

https://ohioauditor.gov/trainings/SchoolSummit/registration/Registration/start
https://ohioauditor.gov/trainings/SchoolSummit/registration/Registration/start
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GET READY FOR 
PREPARED FOR 
SUCCESS LETTER 
GRADES

Mid-May, superintendents, 
treasurers and EMIS 
coordinators received 
information about verifying data 
for the Prepared for Success 
component of the 2016 Ohio 
school report cards.  Although 
districts have reported this data 
for several years, letter grades 
will now be assigned for this 
metric for the first time this year. 

The State Board of Education set 
the bar high on the Prepared for 
Success grading scale, which is 
based on data submitted for the 
2013-2014 school year.  The 
statewide average on the 
component’s measure was 34 
percent.  On the 2016 report 
card (which will be based on 
data submitted for the 
graduating classes of 2014 and 
2015), districts that earn 34 to 
64.9 percent will receive a letter 
grade “C.” 

Schools are encouraged to start 
preparing now to talk about 
progress and future 
improvement plans.   Learn 
more at:  http://
education.ohio.gov/Media/
Ed-Connection/
May-24-2016/Prepared-for-
Success-letter-grade-
coming_here_s-h. 

JEOC to tackle student transportation issues
Senator Cliff Hite (R-Findlay), chair of the Joint Education 
Oversight Committee, is eager to address an important aspect of 
school operations: student transportation.  

The School Transportation Joint Task Force was created in the 
most recent state biennial budget bill (H.B. 64) to study and 
provide a report back to the General Assembly; however no 
members were appointed and it now appears likely to be a key issue 
considered by the JEOC.

Representative Ryan Smith (R-Bidwell), chair of the House Finance 
Committee, supports Hite’s plans for consideration by the JEOC.  
Smith hopes to see the committee explore ways to improve busing 
in both urban and lower-density districts.  

“I think that we first need to recognize that there is some 
inefficiency in how we fund transportation and some opportunities 
to make it more efficient,” Smith said.  

More than one billion dollars are allocated in the current state 
budget – an amount that most agree fails to cover the actual costs 
of student transportation.  As a result, some districts have reduced 
services.    

Some of the work on the issue will likely be done through 
interested party meetings, as JEOC is expected to meet only on a 
monthly basis.

Legislation introduced to increase charter reporting
Representative Stephen Hambley (R-Brunswick) recently 
introduced legislation supported by Ohio’s largest teachers union, 
the Ohio Education Association, to require charter schools to 
report monthly student enrollment and residency to the Ohio 
Department of Education.

Under current law, responsibility for tracking residency is assigned 
to districts.  Some claim it’s impossible for districts to do so for 
students enrolled in charter schools.

“They have no ability,” Hambley said in an interview with Gongwer 
News Service.  “They basically have to take the word of the 
community school as to whether they’re residents or not.”

Charters are required to notify districts when students change 
residency, but Hambley said there “doesn’t seem to be any teeth” to 
the rule and districts claim the rule isn’t always followed.

http://education.ohio.gov/Media/Ed-Connection/May-24-2016/Prepared-for-Success-letter-grade-coming_here_s-h
http://education.ohio.gov/Media/Ed-Connection/May-24-2016/Prepared-for-Success-letter-grade-coming_here_s-h
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ONLINE LEARNING 
ACTIVITIES 
AVAILABLE

INFOhio Beach Bags and Camp 
INFOhio are back by popular 
demand – available for free to all 
Ohio families.   

The Beach Bags, for kindergarten 
to third-grade students, feature 
stories and activities that allow 
children to practice reading skills 
while learning about careers 
(police officer, president and 
veterinarian), the environment 
(weather and garbage), food, 
transportation and pets.   

Camp INFOhio, for students in 
grades four through six, contains 
five days of reading, activities and 
experiments centered on science, 
technology, engineering, the arts 
and math (STEAM) topics.  Kids 
can try their hands at code 
breaking, conducting science 
experiments with items they find 
in the kitchen, learning about 
roller coasters before designing 
their own, and creating their own 
musical instructions. 

No sign-up is necessary.  Parents 
can simply download the 
materials and work through them 
with their children at their own 
pace.   

Access the learning materials at:   
http://education.ohio.gov/Media/
Ed-Connection/May-3-2016/
Free-Beach-Bags-and-virtual-
summer-camp-offer-onli. 

Ohio above average in food insecurity
Feeding America, an organization committed to feeding America’s 
hungry through a nationwide network of member food banks, 
recently released a new report revealing that nearly one in six 
Ohioans were “food insecure” – lacking access, at times, to enough 
food for an active, healthy lifestyle – in 2014.  Ohio’s rate of 16.8 
percent was above the national average of 15.4 percent.

The problem exists in both urban and rural 
areas.  According to the report, Athens 
County has the highest percentage of food 
insecurity at 19.8 percent, followed by 
Cuyahoga County at 19.4.  Nearly 24 
percent of Ohio’s children live in food 
insecure households.

The report also reveals that more than 
one-third of food insecure Ohioans were not eligible to receive 
support from nutrition assistance programs like free and reduced 
priced lunch, Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) 
and Women, Infants and Children Food and Nutrition Service 
(WIC).  Thirty-one percent of Ohio’s food insecure children live in 
households likely ineligible, based on income level, for federal 
nutrition assistant programs.  

Similar results were released last fall by the USDA Economic 
Research Services, which ranked Ohio sixth – behind Mississippi, 
Arkansas, Louisiana, Kentucky and Texas – at 16.9 percent food 
insecure.

Teachers’ union reveals vision for education
The Ohio Education Association (OEA) recently released a 46-page 
report detailing its vision for education, focusing on 
recommendations for teacher evaluations, testing and school 
accountability.  Issues addressed in the report are all currently being 
considered by the Ohio Department of Education (ODE) as the 
agency develops a plan to meet new standards under the federal 
Every Student Succeeds Act.

The report is intended to serve as a policy guidebook and highlights 
the need to address the fact that more students are living in poverty 
than ever before.

OEA predictably recommends that less emphasis be placed on test 
scores, and that test scores shouldn’t serve as the basis for teacher 
evaluations.

The report is available on OEA’s website — https://www.ohea.org — 
under “Legislation; Commission on Student Success Report.

https://www.ohea.org
http://education.ohio.gov/Media/Ed-Connection/May-3-2016/Free-Beach-Bags-and-virtual-summer-camp-offer-onli
https://www.ohea.org
http://education.ohio.gov/Media/Ed-Connection/May-3-2016/Free-Beach-Bags-and-virtual-summer-camp-offer-onli
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ANNUAL TRAINING REQUIREMENTS 
GUIDANCE

CHILD ABUSE PREVENTION PROGRAMS, 
SCHOOL SAFETY & VIOLENCE 
PREVENTION, AND TRAINING ON 
BOARD-APPROVED HARASSMENT, 
INTIMIDATION OR BULLYING POLICY 
(ORC 3319.073) — 4 hours (total - all topics) within 2 
years of hire; every 5 years thereafter

Required staff include each person employed by any 
school district to work in a school as a nurse, teacher, 
counselor, school psychologist or administrator:

✦ Child abuse
✦ School harassment, intimidation & bullying policy
✦ School safety & violence prevention (must include 

human tracking content per H.B. 59)
All middle and high school employees

✦ Dating violence
Required staff include each person employed by any 
school district to work in a school as a nurse, teacher, 
counselor, school psychologist or administrator and 
any other person the board deems appropriate:

✦ Youth suicide awareness & prevention

BLOOD BORNE PATHOGENS — Annual; all 
staff must receive training

HEIMLICH MANEUVER (ORC 3313.815) — No 
state requirement for how often staff must be trained; 
at least one trained staff person must be onsite during 
all food service times

PBIS AND RESTRAINT & SECLUSION (OAC 
3301-35-15) — Annual; an “appropriate” number of staff 
must be trained in crisis management and de-
escalation techniques (physical restraints fall into this 
category)
All staff (optional):

✦ ODE policy on PBIS, and Restraint & Seclusion
✦ PBIS

Schools must maintain documentation of a! training 
and lists of participants.

Revised May 19, 2016

COMPLIANCE 
UDATE 

FINAL 2015-2016 REPORTS 
The final 2015-2016 school 
compliance reports will be generated 
soon after June 30, 2016.  This report 
is the ofÞcial report that is submitted 
to the Ohio Department of Education, 
so it is imperative that all outstanding 
items are completed by June 30.   
Contact your sponsor representative if 
you have questions.  Progress reports 
were generated on May 17, 2016 and 
distributed to school leaders, 
management companies and board 
members.  

ANNUAL BOARD MEMBER 
TRAINING 
The sponsor contract requires all 
continuing board members to receive 
two hours of training per academic 
year (by June 30).  Boards may 
schedule a separate training session or 
attend conferences to satisfy the 
requirement.  Online training modules 
are also available from BCHF and 
access may be requested by 
contacting James Devers at 
jdevers@buckeyehope.org. 

2016-2017 OPENING 
ASSURANCES 
In order for BCHF to certify to ODE 
that schools are eligible to open for 
the 2016-2017 school year, the 
following items must be current 10 
business days prior to the schoolsÕ Þrst 
day for students . Documentation 
should be uploaded to SharePoint or 
e-mailed to your sponsor 
representative: 
✦ Building lease (or proof of 

ownership) 
✦ Occupancy permits (for first year in 

building or recent renovations) 
✦ Health & safety inspections 
✦ Fire inspections 
✦ School emergency plans 
✦ Liability insurance 

mailto:jdevers@buckeyehope.org
mailto:jdevers@buckeyehope.org
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
This listing will assist in closing out the 2015-2016 and thinking beyond into 2016-2017. 
Please mark your calendars and plan to attend!

2015-2016 ANNUAL SCHOOL 
LEADER SUMMIT 
LAST CALL to sign up for our third annual 
School Leader Summit, scheduled for 
Tuesday, June 14 (8:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m., and 
Wednesday, June 15, 2016 (8:30 a.m. to 3:30 
p.m.) in Columbus.  The summit is an 
intensive professional development 
experience structured around your 
leadership needs.  Our theme this year is 
“Xtreme Focus: Doing Less and Achieving 
More.”  The 2016 School Leader Summit 
will serve as the foundation of a year-long, 
focused professional development program 
to equip school leaders with the knowledge 
and skills to significantly increase the 
success of their schools.  A feature of the 
event will be a session on Tuesday evening 
in which a panel of young teachers will 
discuss “What I want from my leader and 
what I don’t want!”  Registrations must be 
received no later than June 7. To register, 
please contact Dr. Mike Grote at: 
mgrote@buckeyehope.org. 

2016-17 NEW SCHOOL LEADER 
AND EMIS ORIENTATION 
On Friday, August 5 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m., 
BCHF will host a New School Leader 
Orientation in Columbus.  The morning 
session will feature Marianne Mottley from 
Ohio Department of Education’s Office of 
School Accountability.  She will present 
“What all school leaders need to know 
about EMIS.”  This presentation is vital in 
that more and more accountability data is 
sent for school leader preview and 
verification.  It is important for leaders to 

monitor data flow and quality.  The 
remainder of the day will provide important 
fiscal, compliance and school improvement 
tips for school leaders from the BCHF 
team.  To register, contact Anita McCarty 
at: amccarty@buckeyehope.org.

2016-17 ALL SCHOOLS MEETING 
BCHF is pleased and excited to announce 
that nationally-recognized author and 
educator Mychal Wynn will be the keynote 
speaker for the Annual All Schools Meeting 
on Wednesday, September 21, 2016 in 
Gahanna (a suburb of Columbus).   
Additional information will be provided 
about the meeting and Mr. Wynn’s 
background and message in upcoming 
summer issues of the BCHF Sponsor Update.  
Can’t wait to learn more?  Check out 
Mychal Wynn’s website at: http://
mychalwynn.com/.   Save the date, or 
register now by contacting Anita McCarty 
at: amccarty@buckeyehope.org.

SPECIAL DROPOUT RECOVERY 
ROUNDTABLE 
On September 20, BCHF will hold a special 
2016-2017 dropout recovery roundtable 
meeting in Columbus from 5 to 7 p.m.  This 
roundtable will be an opportunity for 
school leaders and others involved in 
dropout recovery programs to interact with 
noted author Mychal Wynn about issues 
specific to the dropout recovery population.  
Mark your calendars and plan to attend by 
emailing Dr. Mike Grote at: 
mgrote@buckeyehope.org.

mailto:mgrote@buckeyehope.org
mailto:amccarty@buckeyehope.org
http://mychalwynn.com/
mailto:amccarty@buckeyehope.org
mailto:mgrote@buckeyehope.org
mailto:mgrote@buckeyehope.org
mailto:amccarty@buckeyehope.org
http://mychalwynn.com/
mailto:amccarty@buckeyehope.org
mailto:mgrote@buckeyehope.org
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SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT 

“Many school buildings may look largely the same as they 
did long ago. However, the generations of students, 
teachers, and parents who parade through them 
constantly change. So do the needs of society.” 

— Gary Marx

For educators, Gary Marx’s Twenty-One Trends for 
the 21st Century: Out of the Trenches and into the Future, 
can provide fuel for active learning, project-based 
education, learning through inquiry, and teaching 
thinking, reasoning, and problem-solving skills.  In 
this text, Marx reveals massive trends that will 
greatly impact the way we approach education in 
the future.

Here’s a thought-provoking assignment Marx 
presents us with: describe an educated person.  
Include the academic knowledge, skills, behaviors, 
and attitudes or dispositions of that person that 
would, for you, clearly define them as well 
educated.  Now, let’s figure out how to make sure 
we all fit that description.  All of us, not just a chosen 
few.  How will we get it done?  Maybe the very 
discussion will help us clarify our sense of purpose.

Now visualize this:  Two psychologists climb into a 
boxing ring.  It’s the age of progressive education.  
They put on their gloves and start punching one 
another.  One is Edward Thorndike.  The other is 
John Dewey.  In this (philosophical) boxing match, 
Thorndike declares that schools should be 
“structured around the methods of industrial 
management.”  To him, they are just a delivery 
vehicle.  Teach it and then evaluate whether the 
students have learned it.  Dewey, on the other 
hand, counters that schools should cultivate a 
lifelong love of learning and develop the qualities 
of democratic citizenship.  Who won the fight?  
Who should have won?  Are the fists still flying?

Somehow, the system and a large number of 
politicians have staked their sacred honor on a 
debate that helped shape schools for an Industrial 

Age.  How much more mileage can we get from 
either/or when the answer is likely some reasonable 
version of this/and? 

Is there an upshot to a more traditional approach?  
We have growing numbers of thoughtful educators, 
determined to get students ready for the future, 
constrained by a mentality, a schedule, and an 
infrastructure of another time.  Marx reminds us 
that employers and civil society are demanding 
people who can think, reason, and problem solve.  
Yet, as a society, as institutions, as politicians, we 
all but refuse to apply those skills to solving our 
own multiplying problems.  Purpose and substance 
get lost in a game of win and lose.

Of course, many of our students are moving on.  
They’re already linked to a world of information 
and ideas, using interactive technologies and 
forming a new system of learning–any time, any 
place, any pace, and any way.  Some ask, “how will 
what I’m being asked to learn in school be helpful 
to me in my life, today and tomorrow?”  If we can’t 
answer that question, we’d better rethink the why, 
what, and how of education.  We’re well into the 
twenty-first century.  Isn’t it time we led a spirited 
community or national conversation that zeroes in 
on the purposes of education?

The exciting promise charter schools hold for 
public school innovation and reform lies in an 
unprecedented combination of freedom and 
accountability.  If we take the promise of Marx’s 
text to heart, we can see how sustainability in the 
future will depend on our ability to personalize 
learning for students in this ever-changing world.  
In his compelling book, Marx steers us through the 
maze of trends that will have a significant impact 
on our educational leaders, our classrooms, our 
students and our future.  Twenty-one Trends offers 
practical information, ideas and suggestions with 
the purpose of transforming education, rather than 
simply defend the status quo.

Educating for a purpose: 
A review of Gary Marx’s Twenty#One  Trends for the 21st Century
By Josh Miller, Communications & Data Analysis Representative
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Why is writing so important?

Can students at very young ages truly learn to write?  
Young children already possess the knowledge about 
the written language and various forms of writing 
(narrative, lists, signs, etc.).  Quality writing 
instruction in early grades reflects children’s worlds.   
Very often teachers do not make time for writing for a 
number of reasons.  First, traditional teacher 
education programs do not teach teachers how to 
teach writing.  Teachers are also unsure about how to 
grade and assess writing.  Content specialty teachers in 
secondary grades often do not see the connection 
between writing and their subject areas.  Reading and 
writing should never be taught as two separate 
subjects.  For that matter, science, math, social studies 
or special areas should not be treated as separate areas 
from writing.  

Every student should be writing every day in every 
subject.  Teachers can truly just “jump in” to writing.  
They can do no harm!  Writing assignments do not 
have to be perfect or lengthy.   Worksheets are not the 
answer and typically do not require students to think, 
reflect, process, dispute or defend decisions.  Writing 
does all of those.  Teachers can start out by asking 
students to write short, ungraded thoughts about a 
lesson, something they’ve read (not just reciting facts), 
something they agree with, something that angers 
them, something they look forward to.  

Teachers are often intimidated by the grading of 
grammar, sentence structure, punctuation, etc.  

Research shows that the continual “red marking” of 
structural errors does not improve writing and does 
not reduce those errors.  However, focusing on specific 
outcomes (either as a class or by individual students) 
has a marked effect on student writing.  Teachers can 
ask students to focus on two conclusions from their 
science lab experiment and on the proper use of 
commas.  Then, all a teacher needs to “assess” are 
those three focused areas: two that reflect 
understanding of the content and one that focuses on 
grammatical structure.  When teachers say they do not 
have time to teach writing, they are often speaking as 
if it is a separate subject or course.  Using writing in 
the other content areas provides a richer experience 
with the subject matter.   Good readers become good 
writers.  Good writers become good readers. Thinkers 
are born!  

Children need to see their teachers modeling writing.  
Teachers can do “think alouds” with students as they 
write.  Students should be invited to critique teacher 
writing.  Children need to see the process of writing.  
Teaching them that writing is a process complete with 
critiques and revisions will better prepare them for the 
world of work where their work will be reviewed and 
commented upon for further improvement.  

"There's always room for a story that can transport people to 
another place."— J.K. Rowling

http://www.buckeyehope.org
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